FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
September 11, 2001

Members Present: Larry Booth, Steve Burnett, Kevin Demmitt, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Byron Jeff, Cathy Jeffrey, Margaret Thompson, Gary May, George Nakos, Russell Porter, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson. 
Non-Members Present:  Lari Arjomand,  John Braun, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Charles Ford, John Campbell, Carolina Clower, Michael Deis, Janet Hamilton, Susan Hunter, Mark May, Benita Moore, Leslie Moore, Judith Ogden, Steve Stephens, Adam Tate, Michael Tidwell, Ray Wallace, Chris Ward. 
Members Not Present:  Rosemary Fischer.
The meeting was called to order at 12:30 by Ron Jackson, Chair.

1)  Approval of Minutes


August 28, 2006
- approved.

2)  Report from President


a)  Wednesday, September 13, 2006, will be the Chancellor’s inauguration in                House Chambers;


b)  Faculty/Staff Foundation drive reminder.

c)  OPR change in retirement plan – this is not an institutional policy and more information is available on the change from Brenda Findley in Human Resources.

  
d)  Employee raises in Jan. ’07 – determined at BOR/State government level – again institution has no input in the decisions.


e)  Six Sigma sessions will be held 9/22 and 10/4.  These sessions are open to all and faculty is urged to attend.


A discussion followed with questions raised on the ORP policy by Dr. Wallace who asked if the BOR made the decisions.  President Harden affirmed.  Dr. Eaves stated the Georgia code allows the BOR to make these decisions. Dr. Hoffman expounded on the questions regarding salary increases by stating that the state legislature gives the parameters to the BOR regarding salaries.  A 4% pool is given of this amount.  The annual increase is individually determined by the deans.
3)  Report from Provost

a)  The A&S theater program was delivered to the BOR and slated for the October agenda.


b)  The MBA proposal was also sent to the BOR last week.


c)  The Sociology major has been put in “moth balls” due to the new procedures in submittal for new proposal programs.

d)  The new chancellor has put a hold on all new health programs.  Funding is an issue at this time.  The BOR is in a state of re-arrangement and staff is low.

d)  CSU has been notified by the BOR of non-compliance of faculty promotion and tenure.  The by-laws must be in compliance with BOR and faculty is asked for the Task Force recommendations. Braun states recommendations are done and will be submitted as soon as possible.

President Harden advised that the university needs to evaluate the programs on the record at present and not duplicate programs in place.


Provost Hoffman has a clean up list of deactivated programs to be submitted to the BOR.

4)  Old Business - MWF scheduling issues

a)  Kay Kemp submitted to Council numerous comments from faculty and/or students.


Provost Hoffman stated in defense of the scheduling change that a thorough analysis was made and 55% of students are full time putting CSU in a facility bind.  Admissions criteria changed 3 times resulting in the strongest CSU admissions standards yet.  Associate Provost Eaves stated the past parking problems have been alleviated and constant student activity is a plus.  Only 18% of campus is involved Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  Some other considerations were used in the determination:  class space situation, classrooms converted to necessary lab space and future enrollment.


It was suggested that the activity period be expanded.  Discussion followed.  President Harden requested a meeting be scheduled with the Provost and Associate Provost to discuss these concerns.  Dr. Eaves will look at ways the decision was made, analyze the impact on students and faculty, review space utilizations and determine if this shift is permanent then report back to Faculty Council. 

Dr. Hoffman stated the Chairs set the schedules and it differs per school, per course, etc.  It was suggested all faculty discuss the above issue with their Chairs and bring to the President and Provost.

5)  New Business - Optional Retirement Plan

a)  George Nakos brought up promises made to new hires and how it will affect future employment success;


b)  Russ Porter requests specific information from President Harden.  President Harden agreed any new information will be provided to all employees as soon as possible.
6)  Faculty evaluations:  survey report (Michelle Furlong)


a)  Item tabled until next meeting.

With no further business on the table, the meeting was adjourned by Ron Jackson at 1:30p.m.  The next scheduled Faculty Council Meeting is September 25, 2006 at 12:30 in UC 260.

Submitted by:  DiAnna Alsip 9/12/06

